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Councilmember Jennifer Campbell’s  

STRO Goes Into Effect May 1, 2023 
VACATION RENTAL HOSTS MUST HAVE A LICENSE TO OPERATE IN 

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 
 

San Diego – Councilmember Jennifer Campbell’s Short Term Rental Ordinance goes 
into Effect Monday, May 1, 2023. The new law is the first of its kind in the City of San 
Diego, and it means short-term rental hosts must have a license to operate, or they will 
be fined. 
  
Councilmember Jennifer Campbell said: 
“The City of San Diego needed an ordinance that would regulate short term 
rentals to keep our neighborhoods safe and livable. I am pleased the new 
law will bring real solutions to our communities, especially in the beaches. 
The ordinance will help cap the number of housing rental units, it will 
create housing solutions for local San Diegans, and it will add to the local 
economy.” 
 
For more information on the Short-Term Rental Ordinance, visit the Office of the City 
Treasurer’s website: https://www.sandiego.gov/treasurer/short-term-residential-
occupancy 
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